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Jolly Rodgers Preschool Newsletter September 2018
THIS MONTH WILL BE ‘THE WONDER OF ME”
Welcome to our first newsletter of the pre-school year. We hope you are all looking forward to working alongside us in this exciting development stage for your child. Each month our plans will be displayed outside for all to view on the notice boards. Please feel free to discuss any area of these plans with staff members. 

Our learning through play will continue to progress well throughout our monthly activities. The children will continue to build on new skills daily, please encourage these at home. 
This month is all about ‘The wonder of me’ which will include family, settling in and our feelings. We will be talking to the children about your family, extended family and family friends. We will also be encouraging the children to talk about their feelings and will use ‘persona dolls’ to help enable the children to understand and express their feelings.  
THIS MONTH’S SONG’S (please encourage your child to sing these with you)

Head shoulders knees and toes
Baby Finger
I have 2 little eyes

This is a family

You are special
This is the way

THIS MONTH’S COLOUR –Orange
The water tray will contain orange water and we will add theme related items throughout the month.
The sand will be dry and we will add orange items throughout the month.
Dough will be orange and include orange items.

THIS MONTH’S ARTS (we will send home children’s work for you to display)

All art work will include gluing, sticking, colouring, painting and cutting relating to our theme – creating self and family portraits, using hand/foot prints, likes/dislikes. 
Free play art resources and junk art are also available throughout each week.
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THIS MONTH THE GROUND LEVEL OF LOFT WILL BE ‘A KITCHEN’
All children will be encouraged to create their own items for the loft area and create their own artwork. Children will also be encouraged to add any items they wish to bring from home relating to the loft area.

THIS MONTH THE UPPER LEVEL OF LOFT WILL BE ‘HOME ENVIRONMENT’
We will be creating a home environment linking in how the children have grown from babies to being a pre- schooler!
THIS MONTH’S CIRCLE TIME

Within pre-school we will use “Circle Time” to read stories, poems etc to develop each child’s love of books and language.

We will read books and learn our new songs. Our songs & stories will all be related to our project and will include the following
Meeting new friends

Family and friends

Feelings

Body Parts

We will also use circle time to discuss:

Likes/dislikes

Favourite things

Family – How many family members and who is in your family
Feelings – excited, worried, happy, scared 

Days of the week

The colour orange
In addition during circle time children will have an input to make plans and they will also discuss what they have liked in the room and anything they would like to change. Their input and feedback will help staff shape plans to meet the children’s interests and needs.
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THIS MONTH’S BIRTHDAY’S 

Each month we may have a birthday celebration; we will create a birthday chart and sing “Happy Birthday”. Each child will be added to this chart as their birthday occurs throughout the year. If you wish you may send a cake/or healthy option to celebrate during break. (All Cakes must be nut free).

HAPPY BIRTHDAY:

                    Alfie
                    Abigail
                   Anna

                   Jack

                   James

                   Lily
                    Lucy A 
                    Mark              ( 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

As there are a number of children attending Jolly Pirates could we please ask that you ensure all items of uniform are labelled.

Can we ask that you please be extra cautious when driving around the car park area and always be aware of adults and children. We are sure you can appreciate that there are a lot of children within the nursery being collected at different times and it can be busy. Please always be attentive of this. Can we please remind you not to block the area where nursery vehicles are parked. This must be kept clear at all times so the vehicles can get in and out and we can safely off load the children. Thank you.

We have a number of children within Jolly Rodgers and Jolly Pirates pre-school with allergies, can we please ask that you be mindful when sending in any snacks etc. Allergens include: nuts, sesame seeds, certain dairy products.

Thank you for your co-operation and understanding in this matter.
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This month in Pre-school we welcome ‘Littlestarsni’ for a weekly session of music, movement, singing and dance. Laura has very kindly organised all her songs and rhymes around our project for each month.
Little Stars NI
· Led by Laura Coey, a qualified teacher and experienced children’s worker.

· As every star is unique, so is every child – the workshops are aimed at helping babies and young children understand they are all special and should feel confident in who they are. I use a mascot, Sammy Star as well as instruments and props. 

· Babies and young children naturally love music! Whether it’s soft and soothing or a lively tune, children feel it both physically and emotionally. Music and movement can help with the following:
1.
 
Participating in a group 

2.

Social skills 

3. 
Express emotions 

4.

Refine listening skills‐noticing changes in tempo or pitch

5.

Awareness of movement and body positions 

6.

Creativity and imagination 

7.

Learn new words and concepts  

8.

Improve balance, coordination, and rhythm through dance and movement activities. 

Gail, owner of Jolly Rodgers, and her husband Geoff are heading to China on Saturday 8th September to prepare to take part in a trek of the Great wall of china!! This is their story….                           

Gail and Geoff's trek - Great Wall of China Sept 2018

Fundraising for BBC Children in Need

‘Gail and I have decided to self-fund this trip so that every penny we raise goes straight to "Children in Need". We both believe we have been blessed by our family life and would like to help children who are less fortunate in life. "Children In Need" supports local children throughout all of the UK, with local projects, offering support to those who need it in their daily lives.

We will help you to empty your pockets (every little counts):) whilst having fun. In return we will all have helped make a difference to a child's life. Childhood is precious, let's make memories.’ 




If you would like to sponsor them on this amazing fundraiser please see link below to justgiving page. THANK YOU. 
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/geoff-heggan
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‘WORLD’S BIGGEST COFFEE MORNING – FRIDAY 28th SEPTEMBER

‘Come for coffee’ – the 3 little words everyone loves to hear. If you can spare time to join us for a cup of coffee & very worthwhile cause we would be delighted to see you. All money raised will go towards Macmillan Cancer Support. Please do stay & enjoy a cup of coffee and a chat!! 
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SAVE THE DATE - RAINBOW DAY
We have another charity that is very close to our hearts and that is ‘make a wish children’s charity’. We had a little boy who attended the nursery and he very sadly passed away a few years ago. Each year, as this was his mother’s request, we have a ‘RAINBOW DAY’ wearing bright colours in memory of little Lennon and all money raised goes to ‘make a wish’. Our Rainbow Day this year is FRIDAY 5th OCTOBER. Please feel free to join us on this special day by wearing anything bright and colourful and all we ask is a small donation. THANK YOU.
Jolly Rodgers staff are here to discuss any aspect of pre-school with you at anytime, either speak to one of us directly, phone or email and we will get back to you.
Thank you from all in pre-school.

